
 
 

May 10, 2024  

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations  

H-307 The Capitol  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Carbonado LOSS Pump Station - Carbonado, WA project in 

fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Carbonado, 

Washington, located at 250 Coal Avenue, Carbonado, WA 98323. 

 

The funding of $1,000,000 would be used for the Large On-site Sewage Systems (LOSS) Pump 

Station for the Town of Carbonado, WA. The pump station will convey wastewater flows from 

the existing wastewater treatment plant to a town-owned site. The proposed site will provide 

adequate wastewater disposal for the Town of Carbonado while protecting critical habitat for 

Endangered Species Act-listed Puget Sound Chinook salmon, steelhead, and bull trout present in 

the Carbon River below. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized by Title VI of the 

Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Kim Schrier, M.D. 

Member of Congress 


